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21st November 2002

Dear <name>,

Greetings! I live across the road from your mother and I am in her Home Group attached to The Church of The Ascension, where I understand that you are being confirmed this Sunday evening. It is very good that you are putting yourself forward, especially as I hear that perhaps you declined to go through with it on a previous occasion. I wish you abundant fruit and blessings in your Christian life and pray for your safety and protection this day and each day forward. And I hope the day itself, the service and your confirmation go smoothly and are a good witness to all as well as being what you want.


It is important to realise that nothing internally or in your relationship with God will change on Sunday, but that God and His church, the family of believers, will be very glad of your sincere wish to give an outward sign of your inward faith. That does not mean that you will not continue to have many doubts, but you are aligning yourself with Jesus sacrifice on the cross for you, that your sins may be forgiven and you may have eternal life; (which will be some party!) You acknowledge your helplessness to achieve these things under your own strength and your part is just to affirm and not ever deny Jesus is Lord and to love others as he commanded you. That is a tough call enough! Church, prayer, the Bible and fellowship are important and helpful, but in the end only you can set your heart to love all others, even those you detest. Only His Spirit in your heart can help you do this.


I hope you are glad of your Christian name; <name> seems lovely to me and many famous people have been similarly named. As a minor point, on Sunday you will be confirming your Christian name forever in God’s eyes. Of course you can change any of your names at any time by deed poll, but theologically you are thanking your family and God-parents for their part in your coming to faith and affirming the promise that they made at your baptism to bring you up as a Christian by accepting the Christian name they gave you as a sign of their promise.


If I can be of any help at any time, I am here.






With love and prayers,







Nigel (Bird)

